
 

11th January, 2024 
 

To All Fields of NOGH 
 
Dear Pastors and Elders, 

 
RELIGIOUS LIBERTY DAY CELEBRATION 
 

“Grace be to you, and peace from God our father and from the Lord Jesus Christ” (Eph. 1:2) 
 
A directive received from the Communication and PARL department of the West Central 
Africa Division of the Seventh-day Adventist Church indicates that the Religious Liberty Day 
for this year 2024, which coincides with the last day of the 10 days of prayer should be 
celebrated. We are to incorporate into the divine service a special prayer session for peace 
and unity in our nation, Ghana.   
 
All churches are required to transcend denominational boundaries by inviting leaders of 
other faiths and religions within reach to worship with us on the 20th of January 2024, and 
join our elders before the alter to pray  on points dedicated to our beloved nation, Ghana. 
This collaborative prayer will climax our 10-day spiritual journey in January every year to 
celebrate Religious Liberty Day. 
 
 

At the end of the service, church leaders are encouraged to find a thoughtful way of 
expressing gratitude to the special guests who honored the invitation to join the church to 
pray. 
 
 

In anticipation of compliance to this Holy Spirit inspired directive, “May the God of hope fill 
you with all joy and peace as you trust in Him, so that you may overflow with hope by the 
power of the Holy Spirit.” Romans 15:13. 
 

Thanking you, I remain 

 Yours in His Service 

 

Mrs. Belle Osei Bonsu 
Director, Communication/PARL/AWR-Ghana 


